



- Møtt opp:** Leder Hugin, Henrik (OLA), Isak (STV), Kristin (PECOS), Laura (PSI B/M/Å), Trine (UTV), Polina (Vara SAMFØK), Anna Theresa (Vara KULKOM), Lara (SOSANT), Erlend (SGO), Maria (Vara INTER), Hedvig (PSI-prof)
- Forfall:** Nestleder Marion Benjamin (TIK OG ESST), Elizaveta (ekstern), Skjalg (SP), Ronja (OFFADM), Karen (SOS),
- Sendt til:** Program- og fagutvalg ved SV-fakultetet
Studentutvalget ved SV-fakultetet
- Kopi:** Assisterende fakultetsdirektør, Studentparlamentet (SP), SVFF

Referat fra Studentutvalgsmøte - studieåret 2021/2022

- Møtedag:** 14.03.2022
Møtetid: 16:15-18:00
Sted: Harald Schjelderups Hus – Seminarrom 5 (PSI)
-

Konstitueringsaker

- Sak nr. 1 Godkjenning av innkalling og referat fra forrige møte**
Innkalling og referat godkjennes.

Orienteringsaker

Sak nr. 2 Orientering fra SVSU v/leder/nestleder

Head of Council:

- Faculty leader-meeting on Thursday
- Representatives are welcome to bring comments for the participants to bring to the meeting

Sak nr. 3 Orientering fra FU/PU

- SGO: Had the study trip to Granada, had Karaoke with UTV, planning a party for the program, quiz, Lil-fika
- SOSANT: Working on field-work-catchups/virtual get-together, study-nights, breakfast meetings, movie-nights
- UTV: Planning social events, had karaoke last week, planning a cabin-trip, planning a welcome-back-party for the students returning from field-trip
- PSI B/M/Å: the social committee planning smaller events
- PSI-prof: Nothing to report

- INTER: Just had a study-week to Serbia with 80 people, had a prom with 100 people, planning a seminar for potential masters program for INTER students, planning alumni-meetings
- STV: Working on Aktualitetssymposiet, themes: mental health, student finances, planning talks and debates, planning to include the other organization at STV
- OLA: Working towards the cabin-trip, planning social events, having a firm-presentation soon, celebrating their ten-year anniversary soon, planning a larger social event at the institute
- SAMFØK: Nothing to report
- KULKOM: Planning social events for the students, had to cancel the study-trip due to covid restrictions, planning summer-party
- PECOS: Planning social events, st.patricks day, campfire, easter-party, alumni-events coming fall, created a survey to examine student activity

Sak nr. 4 Orientering fra SVSUs verv

Work-life-relevance-committee:

- Feel free to bring suggestions to the committee for further work
- Working to plan further work the remainder of the semester

Digital committee.

- Feel free to bring suggestions to the committee for further work

Event-committee:

- Had a coffee-stand before Arbeidslivsdagene
- Planning another for April
- Thinking about planning something bigger for the end of the semester
 - o Maybe a social event to celebrate being back at Blindern

OLA: The amount of work depends on the type of events being planned

PSI B/M/Å: Maybe something at U1

Head of Council: It needs to be something special, we need to bring something to the table

SAMFØK: Our Halloween-party was a lot of success – we could maybe have something like that

Kontorsjef:

- Book-sale went well, a few people came by and bought books
- Proposal the get rid of a few books by giving them away to students
 - o Possibly using the trust-solution – people maybe Vippsing a symbolic sum
- Will contact eiendomsavdelingen
- Will need a few volunteers to carry books
- Renumbering of the lockers – can we ask from financial support from somewhere?

Sak nr. 5 Orientering fra Studentparlamentet

Representative not present.

Diskusjons- og vedtakssaker

Sak nr. 6 Bevaring av studentarealer på HS // Student areas at Harald Schjelderups Hus

- Cafeteria was closed during covid
- SiO will not reopen it
- The institute wishes to use it as office space
- PSI also has very few kollokvierom
 - o A space in reality only suitable for about 15 people
- ~1500 students really do not have adequate access to sufficient areas for studying or socializing
- SVSU has two goals regarding the issues of space at PSI
 - o Reopen the cafeteria
 - o Gain access to more space for kollokvierom
- Will meet with the institute for discussion in three weeks – has been discussed unofficially till now
- UiO wants students to return to campus
- Can maybe try to contact Velferdstinget and SiO directly as well
- Both students and the faculty leadership desperately need this space

Head of Council: We should maybe be prepared to compromise and to contact all relevant involved actors

OLA: We should maybe try to involve the student parliament and have someone from SVSU actively involved in the processes/discussions

Sak nr. 7 Fysisk læringsmiljø. // Physical learning-environment

- Faculty board meeting later this week
- They want our input with regards to what should be done with the physical teaching environment and the use of digital solutions in the future
- Proposals:
 - o Better microphones in the group-rooms
 - o Remind lecturers that the pandemic is not entirely over – many students will have to participate digitally in the future
 - o More spaces that are open for working together, talking etc.
 - o Standardized procedures for digital teaching – incorporating modern interactive programs
 - Always room for improvement, but again, the problem might be more related to practices at the University
 - Check minutes from earlier meetings for a thorough discussion on the digital teaching-solutions at the University
 - o Maybe look in to upgrading the internet connectivity and speeds in certain parts of the campus
 - o Regarding inputs from the listeners in the Auditoriums, not just the lecturers
 - Maybe LINK for example could be put to make a list of proposals for best practice when it comes to digital teaching
 - o We will need to continue pushing for better, more standardized practices



- Can be worth bringing up getting access to more spaces for groups
 - Getting access to spaces designated for participating in digital meetings
- The café Trygve – proposals to have a look at the situation regarding reopening of the café

Sak nr. 8 Oppsummering av Arbeidslivsdagene // Assessing the work-life-relevance-week v/ Arbeidslivskomiteen

- Feedback:
- Work to delegate and share the workload
 - Maybe compensate the work somewhat financially
 - Maybe down-scale somewhat – fewer events
 - Expanding the board for Arbeidslivsdagene
 - Coffee-stand went well – can be used to promote events in the future

Annet

Sak nr. 9 Eventuelt / Misc.

- SAMFØK: Meeting with Schibsted to gain access to free newspapers
- OLA: Look into applying for money through the koronatiltakspakken coming soon
- Head of Council: Will be sending out information regarding CircleU coming up

Oslo 22.03.2022

Beste hilsen

Erlend Hovdhaugen

Sekretær i Studentutvalget ved Det samfunnsvitenskapelige fakultet